
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Written opponent testimony on 

SCR 1611,  
Supreme Court justices 

In House Judiciary 
 

By 
Leah Fliter 

Assistant Executive Director of Advocacy 
Kansas Association of School Boards 

Lfliter@kasb.org 
March 13, 2025 

 
Madam Chair and members of the Committee, 
 
KASB appears today in opposition to SCR 1611. As always, our testimony is directed by our 
member-approved legislative policy platform. Our permanent policies, re-affirmed by our 
members in November 2024, state:  
 
Role of the Courts  
KASB supports the role of an independent judiciary in enforcing constitutional provisions. 
We oppose either changing the selection process for judges or limiting the ability of the 
courts to enforce those provisions, which would weaken the traditional separation of 
powers in Kansas.  
 
I’m happy to stand for questions at the appropriate time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
KASB is a non-profit service organization built on an abiding belief in Kansas public schools.  

We have put the needs of students and K-12 leaders first since 1917. 

 


